
 

 

 

 

LEAD MEMBER FOR ADULT SOCIAL CARE AND HEALTH 

 

DECISIONS made by the Lead Member for Adult Social Care and Health, Councillor Carl 
Maynard, on 23 May 2024 at Remote Meeting via Microsoft Teams  

 

 

1. DECISIONS MADE BY THE LEAD MEMBER ON 25 APRIL 2024  

 

1.1 The Lead Member approved as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 25 
April 2024. 

 

2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS  

 

2.1 There were none. 

 

3. URGENT ITEMS  

 

3.1 There were none. 

 

4. REPORTS  

 

4.1 A copy of the report referred to below is included in the minute book. 

 

5. PERMITTED EXTENSION - SUPPORTED ACCOMMODATION APPROVED 
PROVIDER LIST  

 

5.1 The Lead Member considered a report by the Director of Adult Social Care and Health 
regarding a permitted extension to the Supported Accommodation Approved Provider List. 
 
DECISIONS 
 



 

 

 

 

5.2 The Lead Member RESOLVED to: 
 
1) Note the quality of the process that is in place and that it is efficient, drives value for money 
and meets current needs demand; and 
 
2) Agree the extension of the Supported Living Approved Provider List for 24 months until 31 
May 2026. 
 
REASONS 
 
5.3 The current arrangements to commission new providers are efficient and do not require 
full scale commissioning programmes that would otherwise require significant co-ordination and 
staffing resource. 
 
5.4 The current application process is working, it sets out well designed quality benchmarks 
for service provision and ensures a fluid growth in the provider market. 
 
5.5 Extending for 2 years will enable time for commissioners and partners to fully scope out 
the future priorities, further consider opportunities to develop the specification focusing on 
clients with complex needs where there are currently limited services in county. 
 
5.6 The current procurement arrangement supports small and medium size providers to 
design and develop care where there are significant needs for growth (e.g. Wealden and Rural 
Rother) and minimises growth in other areas where provision is at reasonable capacity. 
 
5.7 The incremental growth of the provider market is a priority across all care groups and the 
provider market can expand and support pressures in the system. A recent Mental Health audit 
highlights that the level of service to meet demand requires a 10% increase with a focus on 
complex needs. 
 
5.8 There is a continued demand for high quality supported living services (and 
accommodation) for people with a learning disability in East Sussex. Increasing settled 
accommodation options continues to be a key priority and there is a demand for growth within 
this service area. 

 

 


